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DENTURISTS SUE MONTANA BOARD OF DENTISTRY 
OVER IMPLANT RULE 

A Newsletter of the Montana Dental Association                                                  Volume XXXIV - Issue  6 - Winter 

NEWS 

(Story continued on page 6.) 

   The Denturist Association of Montana 
(DAM) filed a lawsuit against the Montana 
Board of Dentistry on December 13, 2013 
alleging that the Board has violated Montana 
statutes prohibiting regulation in a discrimi-
natory manner, that it has restrained trade 
and that it has interfered with their lawful 
rights. 
 

DAM cited these statutes as the basis for 
suing the Board of Dentistry: 
 

   MCA 37-1-131 requires regulatory boards to 
“apply the standards and rules . . . in a man-
ner that does not discriminate against any 
person licensed by the board with regard to 
how the standards and rules are applied to 
other persons licensed by the board and that 
does not restrain trade or competition unless 
necessary to protect public health and safety”. 
 

   MCA 2-4-506 provides that “a rule may be 
declared invalid or inapplicable in an action 
for declaratory judgment if it is found that 
the rule or its threatened application inter-
feres with or impairs or threatens to interfere 
with or impair the legal rights or privileges of 
the plaintiff”. 
 

DAM contends that: 
 

The Board’s rule prohibiting denturists 
from placing dentures over implants alleg-
edly “constitutes a restraint of trade or 
competition which is not necessary to pro-
tect public health and safety, and unfairly 
discriminates between persons regulated by 
the Board who are equally capable of fitting 
oral prostheses over implants.” 
 

The Board allegedly “has aggressively 
pursued any perceived violations by dentu-
rists” of advertising laws. 
 

The Board allegedly “has repeatedly ne-
glected and failed to remove resolved com-
plaints against denturists on the ‘Licensee 
Lookup’ section of the Montana Department 

   The Board of Dentistry voted unanimously 
to continue to move forward to eliminate the 
rule allowing dental assistants from other 
states to qualify to take x-rays, “if qualified 
in another state”. Under the change, those 
assistants must take the DANB x-ray exam, 
be qualified by military experience, or be 
graduates of a CODA accredited assistant 
program. A public hearing will be held at a 
later date. Please contact David Hemion at 
the MDA office for further information 
(dave@montanadental.org). 

Board Moves Forward  
to Eliminate X-Ray Rule 

of Labor and Industry-Business Standards 
Division long after complaints have been 
resolved.” 

 

   ARM § 24.138.2302(j) provides that 
“fitting, attempting to fit or advertising to fit 
a prosthesis on or over a dental implant” is 
unprofessional conduct for a dentur-
ist.  “Rule j” has been challenged by dentu-
rists since in adoption in 1991. 
 

   Last year Cliff Christenot, the denturist on 
the Board of Dentistry, made a motion that 
the Board repeal the rule. The Board re-
ferred this to the Board’s newly-formed  
Denturitry Committee, comprised of Mr. 
Christenot, Allen Castell (the president of 
DAM) and Dr. Dale Chamberlain, a member 
of the Board.  The committee recommended 
that the Board repeal the rule. At its Sep-
tember 6, 2013 meeting, the Board further 
discussed repealing the rule and possible  
amendments other than repeal. It voted to 
refer the rule back to the Denturitry Com-
mittee for further consideration.  As no 
meeting of the committee was called, no 
further action has been taken by the Board. 
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The MDA News is a copyrighted         
publication of the Montana Dental      
Association and is distributed bimonth-
ly to its members as a direct benefit of  
membership.  All views expressed herin 
are published on authority of the writer 
under whose name they appear and are 
not to be regarded as the views of the  
Association.  MDA reserves the right to 
reduce, revise, or reject any manuscript 
submitted for publication. Copy for pub-
lication should be addressed to: 
 

MDA News 
Montana Dental Association 

PO Box 1154 
Helena MT 59624 

 

Telephone:  (406) 443-2061 
(800) 257-4988 (in state) 
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Sponsored by the Alabama 
Dental Political Action 
Committee and the Mon-
tana Dental Association.  A 
portion of the registration 
fee collected from Montana 
attendees will be donated to 
the Montana Dental Politi-
cal Action Committee.  For 
registration information 
contact the Alabama Dental 
Association by calling (800) 
489-2532, fax (334) 262-6218, 
or email waren@aldaonline.org.   

 



 

 

   The MDA and the ADA are 
trying to make your practice less 
stressful and help you with 
questions and problems that are 
common to dental professionals.   
Looking back over twenty-five 
years I can say I was slow to 
take advantage of membership 
value.  It was years before I gave 
the ADA Journal and MDA and 
ADA newsletters more than a 
brief look. That was my mistake.  
Don’t be like me, be better. 

 

   Unlike twenty years ago there are now more 
avenues of communication. We are living in a 
communications explosion.  In addition to old fashion 
mail, there is e-mail, Twitter, and Facebook. The 
telephone has been augmented by Skype.  The printed 
journals and newspapers have been reinforced by   
websites. 
 

   Both the ADA and the MDA are trying to improve 
member value by using web sites.  The MDA uses a 
recently built web site, with the logo  “Who’s my 
Dentist?” to promote good oral health and public 
information. It gives advice on preventive care, finding 
a dentist, affording dental care, and introducing 
children to good dental health practices.  The MDA 
website also helps dentists to be informed and 
communicate about legislative issues.   
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   There are both MDA and ADA websites.  The ADA 
has a larger number and a greater variety of subjects.  
When you review the web site you will find non 
advertising information on oral health products and 
independent reviews of dental equipment.   If you want 
information on dental products for patients, you should 
consult the ADA Product Guide.  It is just a few clicks 
away on the internet.   
 

   I would also like to point out a new ADA web site: 
Success.ADA.org.  This has come online in the last few 
months and acts as a central web site for information 
on the business aspects of a dental practice.  
Information about basic practice management problems is 
useful if you are a new grad or a long time dentist. 
There is also information on patient communication to 
improve patient satisfaction, and strategies to make 
your office more productive.   There are also updates 
on OSHA, HIPPA, and the Affordable Care Act.  
Everybody has frequently asked questions on these 
subjects, and organized dentistry is trying to provide 
you with sound answers.   
 

   Your search for answers to problems shouldn’t stop 
with the MDA and the ADA.  You may want to speak 
with colleagues whom you can meet at a dental get  
together. The information provided regularly by 
organized dentistry is a good place to start to find 
answers to your problems.  If you are reading this in 
the ADA News, congratulations you are on the right 
road!  Keep going!  There is  much available, use it.    

PRESIDENT'S REPORT 

 

 

Dr. Mike Veseth 
MDA President 

   Dr. Kevin Miltko co-hosted a fundraiser for Lt. Gover-
nor John Walsh in Missoula.  It was the Lt. Governor's 
inaugural fundraiser as he begins his bid for the US 
Senate seat that will be vacated by the retirement of 
Senator Max Baucus.  Lt. Governor Walsh grew up       
in Butte and attended Carroll College. He served 30 
plus years in the Army and retired as Adjutant Gen-
eral.  He served in Iraq where he earned a Bronze Star. 
Lt. Governor Walsh has two sons.  His daughter-in-law, 
April, is a general dentist in Helena.   He will be seek-
ing the Democratic nomination for the Senate seat 
where the former Lt. Governor John Bohlinger will also 
challenge.  Current US Rep. Steve Daines will be chal-
lenged by Corey Stapleton and Champ Edmunds in the 
Republican primary.  Dr. Miltko chairs MoDePAC. 

GRASSROOTS DENTISTS BEGIN 2014 ELECTION ACTIVITIES 
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(top) MDA President-Elect Dr. Christopher Hirt, 
Dr. Jane Gillette, MDA President Dr. Michael 

Veseth, and Dr. Stephen Walter pose for a photo 
after the induction ceremony. 

 
(left) Inductees are joined by  

MDA past president and  
ICD District 11 Regent Dr. Bill Fraser. 

Four Montana dentists were inducted as Fellows of 
the International College of Dentists at its 84th Annual 
Convocation in New Orleans on November 1, 2013. 

 

An honorary organization for the recognition of 
outstanding and meritorious service to the profession 
and community, the College presented Dr. Christopher 
Hirt, Dr. Jane Gillette, Dr. Michael Veseth and Dr. 
Stephen Walters with a membership plaque, a gold 
lapel pin and a gold key symbolic of this Fellowship for 
conspicuous service rendered in the art and science of 
Dentistry. 

MONTANA DENTISTS INDUCTED INTO ICD 
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FUNDING SUPPORT GROWS FOR MDA'S SEALANTS FOR SMILES! 
   Oral Health America, the largest national foundation 
dedicated to improving oral health has awarded MDA’s 
Sealants for Smiles! program a $20,000 grant for 2014. 
The funding will enable Sealants for Smiles! to expand 
to meet the demand from the growing number of school 
who are participating this year. The project brings 
preventive services to Montana’s school children. 
 

   “This is incredible,” said Dr. Jane Gillette, Sealant 
for Smiles! dental advisor and founder. “Oral Health 
America brings its financial resources and significant 
national recognition to Montana.” The MDA project 
joins other similar prevention programs funded under 
Oral Health America’s Smiles Across America effort. 
 

   OHA grant is the second foundation to provide fund-
ing for this school year. In July, the Montana Caring 
Foundation, the former foundation affiliated with Blue 
Cross Blue Shield of Montana, awarded Sealants for 
Smiles! $55,000 for 2013-2014. 

Board of Dentistry Update continued from 
page 1.      
 

   The Board's response to the suit was due back to the 
court on January 24.   A copy of the lawsuit may be 
viewed on the MDA members-only website: Montana 
Dental Advocate (montanadentaladvocate.com). The 
site is password protected and requires your ADA 
member number to log in. 

   As importantly, Montana dentists and others have 
been generous with their donations. Sealants for 
Smiles! honors those individuals for their exceptional 
support during 2013: 
 

Gold Circle                       
2,500 and above           

Dr. Michael Veseth 
 

President's Circle 
$1,000 and above 
Dr. Neal Buffington 

Dr. David Keim 
Anonymous 

 

Leader’s Circle 
$500 and above  

Dr. Reed Thompson 
Dr. Roger Newman 

SEALANTS FOR SMILES! DELIVERS PREVENTIVE CARE  
ACROSS MONTANA 
   Sealants for Smiles! had immense success during the 
first half of the 2013-14 school year.  Forty-eight den-
tists, dental hygienists, dental assistants, and parent 
volunteers participated to  provide 2,715 dental seal-
ants and 2,450 fluoride varnish treatments to 2,600 
children in 20 schools. 
 

There are many sealant events and participation 
opportunities throughout the remaining of the year. 
Please contact Program Coordinator Bridgette 
Schrampfer 406-548-5020 or Bridgette@SmileMontana.org to 
find out how you can get involved!  

Upcoming Sealants for Smiles! events : 
 St. Regis School  January 30   
 Seeley Lake School January 31 
 Washington School February 6 
 Bench School  February 7 
 Beartooth School February 21 
 Broadwater School March 7 
 Ponderosa School March 28 
 McKinley School April 11 
 Orchard School  April 25 
 Valley View School May 16 
 

Additional Sites (dates to be determined): 
Alder, Centerville, Garfield, Lima, Lincoln,  

Lincoln (Baker), Medicine Lake, Miles, Nashua,  
Redwater, Warren and Willow Creek schools. 
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If you are an MDA member and learn of a new dentist in your community who has not yet joined the association, 
please invite him or her to join. To obtain an application form, log on to www.montanadental.org 

 or telephone the MDA central office at 1-800-257-4988. 

MDA WELCOMES NEWEST MEMBERS - CONGRATULATIONS! 

Dr. Kalli D. Elford 
Billings 

 

Dr. Carla K. Karsakow 
Libby 

Dr. Leighton R. Holley, III 
Great Falls 

 

Dr. Kevin R. McPherson 
Miles City 

   A quit line information packet was mailed to Montana den-
tists and doctors earlier this month.  The packet is housed in a 
MTQL branded folder and will has the following contents: a 
letter explaining the quit line and the purpose of the kit, a 
brochure about the benefits of the quit line and what it offers, 
a tobacco cessation medication dosage chart, and a pad of 25 
Fax-To-Quit forms for the doctors and dentists to use. We hope 
this kit will be successful in providing vital information about 
the Montana Tobacco Quit Line to these doctors and dentists, 
in turn helping us boost quit line calls and help Montanans 
quit tobacco for good.”    
 

   If you did not receive your packet or if you need further 
information contact Jeremy Brokaw at 406.444.5687. 

Dr. Peter J. Schmieding 
Bozeman 
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   Great Falls College MSU will hold a Health 
Sciences Job Connections Fair on Thursday, 
February 27 from 10:00 am to – 3:00 pm.  
 

   The fair is an opportunity for students who will 
be completing programs in health sciences, includ-
ing dental hygiene and dental assisting, to con-
nect with prospective employers.  
 

For information contact: 
   Kristen Grue at kristen.grue@gfcmsu.edu  
   or 406-771-4352 

GREAT FALLS COLLEGE 
JOB FAIR 

DENTAL LIFELINE NETWORK REACHES $250 MILLION MILESTONE 

   Dental Lifeline Network, home of the Donated Dental 
Services (DDS) program, has reached a significant 
milestone: more than $250 million in dental services 
donated to people with disabilities or who are elderly 
or medically fragile and have no other way to get help. 
 

   Through DDS, volunteer dentists and laboratories 
have provided life-sustaining, and even life-saving, 
dental treatment to 120,000 Americans. In 1997, the 
Montana Dental Association partnered with Donated 
Dental Services. Since then volunteer dentists and 
labs have donated $3.1 million of comprehensive 
treatment for 1,068 vulnerable Montanans. 
 

   “This achievement is absolutely thrilling”, said David 
Hemion, MDA executive director. “The kindness and 
generosity of hundreds of MDA member dentists has 
made possible this remarkable record of personal and 
professional care for others.”  
 

   Currently, more than 140 of Montana’s most needy 
citizens are currently awaiting care, and need your 
help. MDA urges you to consider joining other dentists 
as DDS volunteers,   
 

   “Volunteering is easy,” says DDS coordinator Marga-
ret Petrick, who staffs the programs in Montana, Wyo-
ming and Hawaii from her desk in the MDA office. 
   “ You review the patient profile in advance, choose to 
see or decline any patient, and determine your own 
treatment plan and volunteer schedule. You see pa-
tients in your own office and never pay lab costs. DDS 
screens patients to determine eligibility, handles the 
paperwork, serves as liaison between your staff and the 
patient, and arranges for assistance from specialists 
and laboratories. 
 

   Contact Ms. Petrick at mpetrick@DentalLifeline.org 
or 406-449-9670 (toll-free: 888-449-9670). Volunteers 
are needed throughout the state, but especially in 
Great Falls, Bozeman, Helena, and eastern Montana.  

   Dr. Jason Tanguay from Bozeman, new DDS 
volunteer, with one of the two DDS patients 
he helped in 2013. 

 



 

 

 

Why all the “buzz” about Cone Beam CT?     What can it do?  
What does it cost?        Do I need it for my practice? 
 

   We use x-ray imaging every day in our office to help our clinical treatment    
decisions. Now there’s an "amazing, cost effective" “CT” modality for dentists to 
make these decisions easy.  Dr. Miles presents the principles, applications and po-
tential risks of dentistry’s newest and most advanced imaging technology – Cone 
Beam CT (CBCT). He will present interesting cases from over 15,000 CBCT data 
volumes he has interpreted. Come learn how to treat your patients more efficient-
ly expertly and confidently by employing this technology. 
 

Learning Objectives 
1. Understand the principles and all of the current  applications of CBCT 
2. Understand the risks of using or NOT using CBCT 
3. See how it will significantly change the way you do dentistry! 
 
Disclosure:  Dr. Miles is a consultant for Planmeca USA and CyberMed Interna-
tional and he is the vice president of research at Interactive Diagnostic Imaging in 
Atlanta. 

 

The Montana  
Dental Association                            

  Presents 
 

Dr. Dale Miles 
 
 

Cone Beam CT 
 

Powerful Imaging 
for Every Dentist 

 
Friday -  March 7, 2014 

Great Northern Hotel 
 

835 Great Northern Blvd.,  Helena, MT 
 

Registration, 8 am    
Class, 8:30 am – 4:30 pm 

 

About Dr. Miles 
  

   Dr. Miles is a diplomate of the American 
Board of Oral and Maxillofacial  Radiology 
and the American Board of Oral Medicine. 
He has authored over 130 peer-reviewed 
articles and 6 textbooks, including the 
best selling atlas on Cone Beam CT, Col-
or Atlas of Cone Beam CT for Dental 
Applications published by Quintessence 
Publishing. Dr. Miles has a web site for 
teaching dentists and auxiliaries about 
digital and cone beam imaging at http://
www.learndigital.net. 
 

   Dr. Miles is in full-time practice of Oral 
and Maxillofacial Radiology in Fountain 
Hills, Arizona. He is the President and CEO 
of Cone Beam Radiographic Services,  
LLC., a CBCT reporting service for dentists 
and dental specialists and President of 
EasyRiter, LLC, which produces a simple 
CBCT report generating software for the 
profession. 
 

 

About the Course 
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 Total 

MDA Member Dentist 
With CE Sticker 

Non-Member Dentist 
Hygienist/Staff Attend with Dentist  
Hygienist/Staff Attend w/o Dentist 

ADA Member/other than Montana 
MDA Retired Volunteer Dentist 

$ 245 
$ 220 

$   95 
$ 110 

$ 290 
$   75 
$ 380 

Registered Dentist/Hygienist/Staff Member 

Address   City            Zip         Phone 

email address (for notification of future CE classes) 

Additional Staff  

email address (for notification of future CE classes) 

Additional Staff  

Exp. date 

Method of  Payment  

Credit Card # 

Signature 

Check made payable to the MDA 

CVV Code 

Payee email address required for payment processing. 
 

PLEASE PRINT PAYEE'S EMAIL ADDRESS 

MasterCard, Visa, Discover and American Express accepted 

Attach 
CE Credit 
Sticker 
Here 

Thank you for pre-registering… Lunch and breaks are included in 
the cost of tuition.  No refunds will be issued after the course date. 

The Montana Dental Association is an 
ADA CERP Provider.  ADA CERP is a 
service of the American Dental 
Associat ion to ass ist dental 
professionals in identifying quality 
providers of continuing dental 
education. ADA CERP does not 
approve or endorse individual 
courses or instructors, nor does it 
imply acceptance of credit hours by 
boards of dentistry. Concerns or 
complaints about a CE provider may 
be directed to the provider or to ADA 
CERP at www/ada.org/cerp.  
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Association Dues and Board of Dentistry Licensure Renewal 
 

   In late November MDA mailed your 2014 dues renewal statements.  Please call the central office at (800) 
257-4988 if you need another copy of your dues statement.  The dues cycle ends March 31. 
 
   The Montana Board of Dentistry 2014 renewal cycle for 
Dentist, Hygienists and Denturists will run through March 3, 
2014.  To renew online go to: https://ebiz.mt.gov/pol/ 
 

IMPORTANT NOTE: If you renewed in 2013 using the new 
renewal system please use the username and password that was 
provided to you last year. If you changed your password last 
year you need to use the password you set up for yourself. If you 
do not remember your username and password please click on 
the “I’ve forgotten my password” in the login box at https://
ebiz.mt.gov/pol/ or contact DLI BSD Licensing Unit A 
UnitA@mt.gov 406-841-2205 
 

 
MDA Needs Your Email Address 
 

   MDA continues to collect email addresses of dentists, dental 
hygienists, dental assistants and other dental team members for 
the purpose of notification of upcoming CE classes.  Please email 
rosita@montanadental.org with your information. 

Information for Your Dental Office 

 

   Call PBHS today to take advantage of 
our ADA member’s only specials. Since 
1977, PBHS has provided practice market-
ing services to the dental community and is 
now the proven leader in practice branding, 
web site design and online search engine 
marketing.  
 

   Stand out from your competition by 
investing in your practice’s brand.  PBHS’s 
websites enable dentists to build a beautiful 
website in only a few minutes of time-at 
a fraction of the cost you would expect.  
 

   Call PBHS at 1-855-WEB-4ADAor visit 
pbhs.com/ada for a complimentary analy-
sis of your current branding and online 
presence.  

 



 

 

Classifieds 

Practice Opportunities 
Practice for Sale 
 

Missoula, Montana – Ideal start-up $350,000 practice, 50% overhead, large growth potential, fee-for-service     
patient base.  406-462-5615. 
 

Employment Opportunity 
 

Oral health coordinator, Montana Dept. of Health and Human Services. To develop and administer statewide and 
local public health programs in response to state needs and federal grant solicitations. Dental hygienist or dentist is 
preferred.  
 

Dental Space for Lease 
 

Missoula - Dental building for sale or long-term lease.  5 operatories with some cabinetry, but dental/office equip-
ment not included.     Inquire mslanordstrom@msn.com or call (406)544-4936. 
 

Helena - Orthodontic office space of 36 years available March 1.  Ready to move in and set up.  1400 square feet 
with room for 4 or 5 dental chairs.  Ample parking.  Centrally located for middle school and high school patients.  
Contact Dr. Dan Fiehrer, 406 442 3720.  
 

Temporary Coverage of Your Dental Practice 
 

Locum Dentist:   I am semi-retired in Bozeman, and provide locum tenens or "fill in" dental services. Whether it is 
an illness,    military commitment, extended vacation, or just assisting during a transition, I can help. Contact Ron 
DeArmond at 406/579-8103       ron_dearmond@hotmail.com. 
 

DENTIST HELPING DENTISTS SINCE 1984. Locum Tenens Interim Office Coverage: Vacations, Illness,       
Maternity Leave.  Also, Excellent Job Opportunities. Forest Irons & Associates  800-433-2603. www.forestirons.com  
 

Locum Dentist: providing coverage for any montana dental practice.  I am a 47 year old, born and raised Montana 
Dentist with over 20 years of private practice experience.  I will cover your practice any way you want it han-
dled.  Maintaining consistency, flow and production to allow you the time away you deserve...uninterrupted or ease 
up your schedule if you just need an extra hand.   Call, lets talk...Rod R Spencer DDS 1-406-253-7633 
 

DENTIST.  Consulting firm seeking Practice Transition Consultant.  Full Training and support. Unlimited 
earning potential.  careers@paragon.us.com 866-898-1867. 
 

For Sale 
 

Like New Indiana Furniture Arlington Series Desk, Credenza and Hutch - Mahogany on Walnut. $2500 
OBO - Pictures and other info available upon request. Contact can be mysta@oralsurgicalassociates.com. 
 

Unitek Metalcraft Ortho Chair (tan color), Adec Micro-Cart Model #2514 (with slow and high speed Midwest 
American handpieces), and  Ritter Super Starlite Model K dental light (pole mounted)  are all in excellent 
condition and being sold together as a unit.  Call Dr. Pardo at (406) 585-8498 or ipardo@q.com.  Bozeman, MT 
 

Dental EZ PLR-200 chair - Recently recovered (Sable), works well.  Good condition $700.  Contact 
info@afdmt.com 
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MDA Career Center 



 

 

2014 
January 
31 Montana Study Club, Dr. Ed McLaren,  
 Holiday Inn Downtown, Missoula.  6.676.7600 
 

March 
 7 MDA Spring CE featuring Dr. Dale Miles,      

"Cone Beam CT", Helena. 
14   Board of Dentistry, Helena 
19 Ski 'n Learn Seminar 
 
 

April 
30 MDA Board of Directors, Missoula 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dental Datebook 
 

DON'T MISS OUT! 
 

Ensure your dental team  
receives timely CE  

information electronically! 
 

Invite your staff to share their  
email addresses with MDA. 

  

please email staff name and title  
along with their email address to 

info@montanadental.org 
or call Rosita Patrick at 800.257.4988 

 

Have you misplaced  
your copy of the MDA News? 

 

No need to fret -  
we've got you covered! 

 

View the most recent issues 
of our newsletter  

at your convenience 
online at  

montanadental.org/mdanews.htm 

 
 
 

 May 
1-2 MDA Annual Meeting,  
 Hilton Garden Inn, Missoula.   
 Thurs., May 1, Dr. Joe Steven,  
 "Efficient Dentistry".  www.kiscodental.com 
 Friday, May 2,  The Madow Brothers. 

www.madow.com 
 

September 
 9 Board of Dentistry, Helena 
 
 

December 
13 Board of Dentistry, Helena 
  
  

 


